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Tompkins panel maps 14-seat legislature

Ithaca committee studies 4-, 5-ward options

Liz Lawyer 

February 17, 2012

Ithaca -- The Tompkins County Independent Redistricting Commission will recommend a 14-district plan to the county legislature, the panel voted Thursday.

In a 6-2 vote, the commission selected a plan that received positive comments from the public at informational sessions in the past two weeks.

The commission, chosen by the legislature to create a redistricting plan uninfluenced by party politics, will present the recommended plan and a final report to the legislature in early March.

The county now has 15 districts. County election commissioners said they preferred a 14-district plan, though it would reduce the number of districts within the City of Ithaca from five to four. Districts outside the city would be relatively unchanged, except for a few changes to boundary lines to account for changes in population.

The city's redistricting committee must decide whether to reduce the city's wards from five to four to keep borders aligned for the sake of simplicity.

City committee member Tom Frank said Thursday that the committee is considering both four- and five-ward plans. The two factors on which the decision will pivot are the benefits of wards that line up with the county's districts, such as fewer polling places, versus the challenges in reducing the number of aldermen from 10 to eight. Frank said it would increase the workload on Common Council members.

The recommended county map will be available to view at www.tompkins-co.org/redistricting.
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